
bakeries in business. 
     I would like to share a cute story: 
Two weary diplomats (a man and a 
woman) who have never met before 
found themselves assigned to the 
same sleeping room on an overnight 
ferry. After finding out that no other 
accommodations could be made, they 
agreed that they were both profession-
al diplomats and capable of getting 
past the man woman thing. They de-
cided to simply go to sleep, the man in 
the upper berth and the woman in the 
lower. In the middle of the night the 
man leans over, wakes the woman 
and says, "I'm sorry to bother you, but 
I'm awfully cold and I was wondering if 
you could possibly reach over and get 
me another blanket?" The woman 
leans out and with a glint in her eye 
says, "I have a better idea. Just for to-
night let's pretend that we are mar-
ried." The man, more than a little sur-
prised at the turn of events but very 
agreeable to the idea winks and says, 
"OK, that sounds great!" The woman 
says "Good...get your own blanket" 
     So to each as it may be best re-
ceived: Merry Christmas, Happy Holi-
days, Happy Hanukah, Happy 
Kwanzaa, etc, etc! 
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2016 - 2017 BRIDGE 
 

COMMANDER 
 

Cdr  Kathy A. Russell 
330-212-3669 

krussell1544@gmail.com 
 

EXECUTIVE OFFICER 
 

Lt/C Karen R. Long 
330-495-5523 

karenlong@neo.rr.com 
 

ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICER 
    Position Open 

 
EDUCATIONAL OFFICER 

 
Stf/C Kenneth T. Leque, SN 

330-832-9625 
kenleque@sssnet.com 

 
 

SECRETARY 
 

P/C James F. Hoffee, SN 
330-268-7545 

jashoffee@gmail.com 
 
 
 

TREASURER 
D/Lt/C S. Thomas Hancock, P 

330-499-3660 
thancock@neo.rr.com 

 

    Merry Christmas! Tis 
not the season for boat-
ing, but it is the season 
for filling positions for 
The Change of Watch! 
Thank you to everyone 
who accepted a position 

on the Bridge or on a Committee. Thank 
you to all of our members who make this 
a successful squadron. We all appreci-
ate and value what you do for this 
squadron. We all thank you! 
     It’s hard to believe another year is 
coming to an end. I hope your year was 
filled with wonderful things and that the 
squadron was a springboard for some of 
them. Over the past 12 months, I en-
joyed spending time with all of you at the 
meetings, various events, at a rendez-
vous and conferences. I was amused to 
see some of you on the water demon-
strating superb boating Skills. Most im-
portantly, we celebrated 60 years as 
Stark County Power Squadron.  
    Wrapping up the year was our Christ-
mas Party and I had so much fun. My 
opinion is Skyland Pines knows how to 
cook a steak! Also, Stark County Power 
Squadron ladies make the best cookies, 
except for your Commander; I cheat and 
buy at a bakery. I do my best to keep the 
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 I hope everyone had 
a great holiday season! 
Now, as unbelievable as 
is sounds, we are off on 
to the adventures of 
2017. Hopefully this year 
will bring the Stark Coun-
ty Power Squadron many 
great boating experienc-

es! 
     This article is going to be short with just a few 
reminders: 

1. We have a general membership meeting 5 
January, at 6:30 at Acme Clicks in North 
Canton. There has been a change. The 
store will not allow us to bring in our own 
food so Chili is out. There will be food there 
for a light supper and dessert. We just have 
to buy it at Acme. You don’t want to miss 
this meeting because the Guertals are giv-
ing a program on their Lake Superior trip 
from this past summer 

2. Founder’ Day Dinner will be help at Napoli’s 
in downtown Canton on 4 February. Every-
one will order off the menu for themselves. 
See page 3. 

3. Change of Watch at La Pizzaria, 4 March. 
Dinner is served family style. See page 5. 

 
     Thank you to everyone that stepped up when 
asked!!! For the first time in quite a while, we have 
a full slate of bridge officers to vote on at our annu-
al meeting 2 February. Congratulations to SCPS! 

 

 

  

FROM THE EXECUTIVE OFFICER      Lt/C Karen R. Long 

The Stark Soundings is published monthly, ten 
times a year except for July and August. 

The editor reserves the right to edit any articles 
submitted for size, clarity, spelling and grammar. 
The editor also reserves the right to omit any sub-
mitted article due to article content or to space lim-
itations. Please submit articles either as a Word 
document or in the body of an E-mail. 

Send your articles and pictures to: 

Cliff Long 
1304 Washington Blvd 
Louisville, OH 44641 

clifflong@neo.rr.com 

DEADLINE FOR THE 
FEBRUARY 2017 ISSUE  

IS 20 JANUARY 

United States Power Squadrons ® 

www.usps.org 

Congratulations to SCPS 
member Richard Wessel, 

SN for receiving his Senior 
Navigator award at the re-
cent D7 Fall Conference 



 

AUDITING COMMITTEE 

CHAIRMAN 

Lt David P. Guertal, P 

330-830-0611 

 

MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE 

CHAIRMAN 

D/Lt Lynda C. Leque, SN 

330-832-9625 

 

NOMINATING COMMITTEE 

CHAIRMAN 

P/C Clifton I. Long, P 

330-284-4991 

 

PUBLIC RELATIONS OFFICER 

Lt Tillie Kinsley, P 

330-454-2924 

 

RULES COMMITTEE 

CHAIRMAN 

P/D/Lt/C Irene Rodriguez, SN 

330-832-9625 

 

VESSEL SAFETY CHECK 

CHAIRMAN 

Lt Cathy J. Dunlap 

330-526-8004 

 

STARK SOUNDINGS 

Is published by  

P/C Clifton I. Long, P 

1304 Washington Blvd. 

Louisville, OH 44641 

Cell: 330-284-4991 

email: clifflong@neo.rr.com 

 

PROOFING 

Lt/C Karen Long 
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Be sure to attend the membership meeting this 
Thursday, 5 January at 1830 for a very interest-
ing presentation. Dave and Lori Guertal have 

put together a power point presentation of  their 
trip to Lake Superior this past summer 
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STARK COUNTY POWER SQUADRON – January 2017 
In accordance with the Articles V, VI, and IX of the bylaws of the Stark County Power Squadron, a 
division of the United States Power Squadrons, the Nominating Committee is pleased to submit the 
following list of nominations for consideration and voting at our 2017 Annual Meeting to be held 2 
February 2017. 
 

Bridge Position Candidate 

Commander Kathy A. Russell 

Executive Officer Karen R. Long 

Educational Officer D/Lt Joanne Hancock, SN 
Administrative Officer David P. Guertal, P 

Secretary James F. Hoffee, SN 
Assistant secretary Joanne Hancock, SN 

Treasurer S. Thomas Hancock, P 
Nominating Committee Chair (1 year) P/C Clifton I Long, P 

Nominating Committee Member (2 years) P/C James F. Hoffee, SN 

Nominating Committee Member (3 years) P/C James J. Kosmos, AP 
Rules Committee Chair (1 year) Stf/C Kenneth T. Leque, SN 

Rules Committee Member (2 year) P/D/Lt/C Irene Rodriguez, SN 
Auditing Committee Chair (1 year) P/C Richard E. Dunlap,AP 
Auditing Committee Member (2 years) David P. Guertal, P 

	
Board of Directors (10 + P/C) Jim Kosmos, AP-P/C 
P/C Donald J. Cassidy, JN P/D/Lt/C Irene Rodriguez, SN 
Stf/C Kenneth T. Leque, SN P/C Ricardo S. Rodriguez, SN 
D/Lt/C Lynda C. Leque, SN P/C Frederick J. Spring, SN 
P/C Clifton I. Long, P Vivian S. Wood 
Lt Edward J. Mali, N P/C William A. Wood, SN 

 
 
Submitted by 
P/C Clifton I. Long, P 
Nominating Committee Chair 

Please plan to attend the SCPS Annual Meeting on 2 February 
to vote and support the new slate of  officers for the coming year. 
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We’re on the Web 
http://starkcountyps.org 

1304 Washington Blvd.  
Louisville, OH 44641-1554 

O f f i c i a l  P u b l i c a t i o n  o f  t h e   
U n i t e d  S t a t e s  P o w e r  S q u a d r o n   

S C P S  2 0 1 6 - 2 0 1 7  C A L E N D A R  O F  E V E N T S     

5 January Board of Directors/ 

General Membership Meeting  1830 

North Canton Acme See bottom of pg 3 

 19-26 

February 

USPS Annual Meeting 

Orlando, FL 

12-16  

January 

Mid-America Boat Show 

IX Center 

Cleveland 

 2 March Board of Directors/ 

General Membership Meeting  1830 

North Canton Acme  

2 February Annual Meeting/Board of Directors/ 

General Membership Meeting  1930 

North Canton Acme  See page 4 

 4 March SCPS Change of Watch 

LaPizzaria, Canton 

See page 5 

4 February Founder’s Day Dinner  

Napoli’s Italian Eatery, Canton 

See page 3 

 24-26 

March 

D7 Spring Conference 

Clarion Inn and Conference Center 

Hudson, OH 


